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HJR 102 Raymond / Chisum / Homer / Hamilton / Pitts

Proposing a constitutional amendment to protect the right of the public 
to access and use public beaches.

HJR 127 King, Phil / Chavez

Proposing a constitutional amendment to allow an officer or enlisted 
member of the Texas State Guard or other state militia or military 
force to hold other civil offices.

HJR 128 Ritter

Proposing a constitutional amendment providing for the issuance of 
additional general obligation bonds by the Texas Water Development 
Board.

HJR 132 Corte

Proposing a constitutional amendment relating to the financing, 
including through tax increment financing, of the acquisition by 
municipalities and counties of buffer areas or open spaces adjacent to 
a military installation for certain purposes.

HJR 85 Harless

Proposing a constitutional amendment to allow the legislature to 
provide for members of a governing board of an emergency services 
district to serve terms not to exceed four years.

******** CONSTITUTIONAL AMENDMENTS CALENDAR **********


HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTIONS



SECOND READING

HB 2654 Oliveira

Relating to imposition of the motor vehicle sales tax on motor vehicles 
transferred as the result of a gift.

HB 1182 Turner, Sylvester / Harless

Relating to the administration and purposes of the system benefit fund 
and the eligibility of customers for benefits under certain programs 
financed by the system benefit fund and other programs.

HB 3896 Oliveira

Relating to the authority of the governing body of a municipality or 
the commissioners court of a county to enter into an ad valorem tax 
abatement agreement.

HB 3646 Hochberg / Eissler / Aycock / Pitts / Patrick /


et al.

Relating to public school finance.
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HB 1898 Shelton

Relating to notice required for certain recreational activities on 
premises owned, operated, or maintained by a governmental unit.

HB 4744 Gallego

Relating to the creation of the Lajitas Utility District No. 1 of 
Brewster County; providing authority to impose taxes and issue bonds; 
granting a limited power of eminent domain.

HB 3244 Riddle

Relating to the establishment of a centralized sex offender 
registration authority in certain counties in this state.

HB 4014 Weber / et al.

Relating to prohibiting school districts from requiring or coercing 
school district employees to make charitable contributions.

HB 3441 Kleinschmidt / Darby

Relating to certain construction liens under the Texas Residential 
Construction Commission Act.

Relating to the composition of the board of directors of an appraisal 
district.

HB 1660 King, Phil / Laubenberg / Harless / Christian /


Weber

HB 4438 Kolkhorst

Relating to the transfer of certain state property from the Texas 
Department of Criminal Justice to the Texas Forest Service.

HB 2810 Bonnen

Relating to the Brazoria County juvenile board and juvenile probation 
department.

HB 179 Creighton / Eissler

Relating to the application of new requirements for commercial 
underground injection control wells to be adopted by the Texas 
Commission on Environmental Quality.

******** GENERAL STATE CALENDAR ********


HOUSE BILLS



SECOND READING

HJR 76 Solomons / et al.

Proposing a constitutional amendment permitting an encumbrance to be 
fixed on homestead property for an obligation to pay certain property 
owners' association fees and prohibiting the forced sale of the 
homestead to pay those fees unless authorized by the members of the 
association in accordance with general law.

HJR 14 Corte / Hilderbran / et al.

Proposing a constitutional amendment to limit the public taking of 
private property.

HJR 83 Rose

Proposing a constitutional amendment authorizing the legislature to 
permit conservation and reclamation districts in Hays County to issue 
bonds supported by ad valorem taxes to fund the development and 
maintenance of parks and recreational facilities.
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HB 3240 Martinez, "Mando"

Relating to a municipal program for foreclosure on and improvement of 
certain property, and the subsequent sale of the property as affordable 
housing.

HB 2949 Eiland

Relating to the operation of condominium associations.

HB 1413 Bohac

Relating to the definition of a junked vehicle for purposes of 
abatement of a public nuisance.

Relating to the exemption from ad valorem taxation of property used by 
a charitable organization operating certain radio stations.

HB 589 Naishtat

HB 4806 Rose

Relating to court-appointed volunteer advocates in certain suits 
affecting the parent-child relationship.

HB 4743 Gallego

Relating to the creation of the Terrell County Groundwater Conservation 
District; providing authority to impose a tax and issue bonds.

HB 4309 Crownover / Solomons

Relating to the use of grants or loans by an electric utility or 
transmission and distribution utility deploying advanced metering 
technology for use with renewable energy.

HB 4613 Oliveira / Smith, Todd / Villarreal / Isett /


Kuempel

Relating to the creation, operations and financing of tax increment 
reinvestment zones.

HB 2535 Creighton

Relating to the regulation and enforcement of dam safety by the Texas 
Commission on Environmental Quality; providing civil and administrative 
penalties.

HB 3715 King, Susan

Relating to identification of certain persons employed to assist a 
registered lobbyist.

HB 3324 Kleinschmidt

Relating to the assignment of special judges in county courts in 
certain counties.

HB 2286 Driver

Relating to the regulation of the business of private security.

HB 1037 Paxton / Keffer / Zerwas / Truitt / et al.

Relating to allowing persons acquiring a new residence homestead to 
receive an ad valorem tax exemption on the homestead in the year in 
which the property is acquired.

HB 3256 Laubenberg

Relating to the authority to consolidate water utility systems under a 
single tariff.
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HB 1710 Turner, Sylvester

Relating to requiring certain facilities located in certain areas prone 
to severe weather to have an emergency preparedness plan for provision 
of emergency electrical power.

HB 2028 Zerwas

Relating to delegation by a physician of certain cosmetic and 
dermatological medical treatments.

HB 2145 Miklos / et al.

Relating to the right of one immediate family member of certain 
deceased peace officers to make an oral statement regarding the terms 
of a plea bargain agreement.

HB 3927 Oliveira

Relating to the computation of taxable margin for purposes of the 
franchise tax by a taxable entity principally engaged in Internet 
hosting.

HB 2210 Anchia

Relating to efficiency standards for certain appliances; providing a 
civil penalty.

HB 4578 Martinez, "Mando"

Relating to the establishment of the official citrus producers' pest 
and disease management corporation; providing penalties.

HB 4522 Phillips

Relating to the powers and duties of the Texas Department of 
Transportation related to county traffic officers.

HB 4245 Keffer / Guillen / et al.

Relating to a pilot program to expand access to career and technical 
education partnerships in rural areas.

HB 4317 Callegari

Relating to certain reporting duties of the attorney general and the 
Department of Aging and Disability Services.

HB 4329 Strama

Relating to an interim study on the creation of a data collection to 
track specialized technology research projects conducted by public 
universities, public university research facilities, and other state 
institutions.

HB 3608 Truitt

Relating to the deduction of qualified health insurance premiums from 
annuities payable by the Teacher Retirement System of Texas to certain 
retired public safety officers.

HB 4517 Homer

Relating to a study on implementing a statewide electronic records 
system for the transmission of records relating to over-the-counter 
sales of ephedrine, pseudoephedrine, and norpseudoephedrine.

HB 3880 Miklos

Relating to the payment of certain costs and expenses of a juvenile 
case manager.

HB 3557 Phillips

Relating to the waiver of sovereign immunity from certain suits by 
certain municipalities.
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HB 1391 Strama / Miklos / Villarreal / Pena

Relating to the promotion and use of renewable energy systems and 
energy efficiency improvements; authorizing the issuance of revenue 
bonds.

HB 1223 Laubenberg

Relating to persons authorized to make payroll deductions for county 
employees.

HB 2741 Miller, Doug

Relating to allowing a water and sewer utility to assess a utility 
facilities construction and improvement charge to recover certain costs 
associated with certain construction and improvement projects.

HB 2537 Creighton

Relating to the certification of sheriffs and deputy sheriffs to 
enforce commercial motor vehicle safety standards.

HB 2472 Kolkhorst

Relating to persons authorized to perform a marriage ceremony.

HB 852 Smith, Todd

Relating to nonpayment of hospitals under the state Medicaid program 
for certain preventable adverse conditions.

HB 2998 Fletcher

Relating to the reporting and recording of a motor vehicle accident 
involving an official vehicle driven by a peace officer, firefighter, 
or an emergency medical services employee in the course of official 
duties.

HB 1165 Flynn

Relating to the Texas Code of Military Justice.

HB 2026 Zerwas

Relating to bariatric surgery coverage for state employees.

HB 858 Laubenberg

Relating to the practice of psychological associates.

HB 4414 Taylor / Harper-Brown

Relating to the application of the sunset review process to the office 
of vehicle fleet management.

HB 366 Anderson

Relating to creating a task force to review electric energy generation 
policies and to study the state's long-term demand for electric 
generation capacity.

HB 2088 Howard, Donna

Relating to increasing public awareness of the benefits of native plant 
species and problems associated with invasive plant species.

HB 1523 Alvarado / Lucio III / Zerwas / Gonzales / Coleman /


et al.

Relating to a prohibition of foods containing trans fat.

HB 1500 King, Tracy O. / Farias / et al.

Relating to certain exceptions to the prohibition on hunting from a 
public road or right-of-way.
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HB 4158 Rose

Relating to reimbursement rates for nursing home services provided to 
Medicaid recipients.

HB 4111 Martinez Fischer

Relating to public notice requirements and other provisions applicable 
to the board of trustees of a school district proposing to close a 
district campus.

HB 3926 Orr

Relating to medical assistance reimbursement for immunizations 
administered by certain health care providers.

HB 3738 Isett

Relating to requirements for correspondence courses for licensing as a 
real estate broker, salesperson, or inspector.

Relating to the period for which a prescription written for a Medicaid 
recipient is valid.

HB 3755 Howard, Donna

HB 3497 Miller, Sid

Relating to the career ladder for certain prison industry workers.

HB 3527 Callegari

Relating to the use of the state participation account of the water 
development fund.

HB 2743 Paxton / et al.

Relating to the availability of certain county financial information on 
certain counties' Internet websites.

HB 2823 Patrick / et al.

Relating to eligible recipients of certain grants awarded by the 
commissioner of education.

HB 2938 Truitt

Relating to the conduct of investigations, prepayment reviews, and 
payment holds in cases of suspected fraud, waste, or abuse in the 
provision of health and human services.

HB 2895 Hancock

Relating to compliance with federal occupational safety and health 
standards in environmental enforcement.

HB 3560 Phillips

Relating to the establishment of a shared database for deer breeder 
reporting requirements.

HB 3234 Davis, John

Relating to telehealth services and home telemonitoring services 
provided to certain Medicaid recipients.

HB 4682 Parker

Relating to the use of private procurement specialists for certain 
state agency contracts.

HB 4618 Flynn

Relating to limitations on certain non-express easements.



7

HB 3607 Truitt

Relating to authorized investments for governmental entities.

HB 3444 Anchia

Relating to the registration of individuals who assist in certain early 
voting procedures; providing a criminal penalty.

HB 718 Riddle

Relating to the applicability of certain laws to certain sex offenders.

HB 4406 Taylor

Relating to the application process for a license to carry a concealed 
handgun.

HB 3457 Branch

Relating to the compulsory inspection of motor vehicles; providing 
penalties.

HB 4130 Corte

Relating municipal and county financing of the acquisition of buffer 
areas or open spaces adjacent to a military installation for certain 
purposes.

HB 2293 Gattis / Gonzalez Toureilles / Flynn

Relating to the delivery of prescription drugs for certain state health 
plans by mail order; providing an administrative penalty.

HB 2105 Geren / Solomons

Relating to the regulation of certain licensing agents; providing a 
penalty.

HB 3296 Castro

Relating to alternative developmental education courses under the Texas 
Success Initiative for institutions of higher education.

HB 3270 Howard, Donna

Relating to the electronic transmission and certification of 
prescriptions under the medical assistance program.

HB 3225 Madden

Relating to the license requirements for a chemical dependency 
counselor.

HB 3059 Farabee

Relating to persons subject to liability for residential construction 
defects or regulation as a builder of residential construction.

HB 2415 Leibowitz

Relating to the enforcement of a court order requiring an inmate 
imprisoned in the Texas Department of Criminal Justice to pay child 
support.

HB 2659 Villarreal / et al.

Relating to an outreach campaign to promote fathers' involvement with 
their children before birth.

HB 4207 Giddings

Relating to the disclosure of personally identifiable information under 
the public information law.
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HB 3203 Hartnett

Relating to the recovery of attorney's fees in an action for breach of 
contract involving certain local governmental entities.

HB 990 Hartnett

Relating to the rule against perpetuities.

HB 3109 Parker

Relating to certain offenses involving boating safety and the 
disposition of fines for certain water safety offenses.

HB 3131 Hartnett / Jackson, Jim

Relating to the exclusion of certain payments from the total revenue of 
a qualified destination management company for purposes of the 
franchise tax.

HB 3282 Gattis / Vaught / Riddle

Relating to cottage food production operations.

Relating to granting certain local governments general zoning authority 
around certain military facilities; providing a penalty.

HB 2056 Gallego

HB 4107 Chisum

Relating to the exemption of certain electric cooperatives from certain 
regulations.

HB 569 Miller, Sid / Christian

Relating to notice of an application for a permit to dispose of oil and 
gas waste in a commercial disposal well; creating an offense.

HB 480 Chisum / Laubenberg / et al.

Relating to marriage education courses for certain couples filing for 
divorce on the grounds of insupportability.

HB 3936 King, Phil / Chavez

Relating to authorizing an officer or enlisted member of the state 
military force to hold other civil offices.

HB 1893 Driver / McReynolds / Kolkhorst / Ortiz, Jr. /


Merritt / et al.

Relating to the carrying of concealed handguns on the campuses of 
institutions of higher education.

HB 395 Hartnett / Turner, Sylvester / King, Phil / et al.

Relating to this state's goal for installed electric generating 
capacity from natural gas.

HB 2301 Marquez / Quintanilla / Moody / Chavez / Pickett

Relating to the creation of a county ethics commission in certain 
counties; providing civil and criminal penalties.

HB 4108 Martinez Fischer

Relating to a central database containing information about certain 
offenders who have committed offenses involving family violence against 
a child.

HB 1482 Pitts

Relating to the creation of the offense of assault with bodily fluids, 
the prosecution and punishment of that offense, and the consequences of 
a conviction for that offense.
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HCR 126 Miller, Sid

Designating the Mills County Goat and BBQ Cook-off as the official 
Texas State Goat Barbecue Championship Cook-off.

HCR 61 Herrero / Gattis / Truitt / Kent / et al.

Urging congress to repeal the Government Pension Offset and the 
Windfall Elimination Provision of the Social Security Act.

HCR 54 Truitt

Urging the United States Congress to enact legislation facilitating a 
technology-based solution that allows consumers to subscribe to 
Internet services that exclude adult content.

HCR 50 Creighton / Hughes / Berman / Gattis / Guillen /


et al.

Affirming that the State of Texas claims sovereignty under the Tenth 
Amendment to the Constitution of the United States over all powers not 
otherwise enumerated and granted to the federal government by the U.S. 
Constitution, serving notice to the federal government to cease and 
desist certain mandates, and providing that certain federal legislation 
be prohibited or repealed.

******** RESOLUTIONS CALENDAR ********


HOUSE RESOLUTIONS

HB 1977 Solomons / et al.

Relating to encumbrances that may be fixed on homestead property.

HB 2329 Guillen

Relating to employment at or by certain facilities serving the elderly 
or person with disabilities.

HB 4208 Patrick / et al.

Relating to idling the diesel engine of a school bus while the bus is 
parked at a public school or school event.


